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Dear Parents and Carers,
It’s hard to believe it is October already! It has been an exceptionally busy first term so far. This newsletter will bring you up to date and alert you to forthcoming events.
PROGRESS OF BUILDING WORKS
A great deal of work has already been undertaken. A huge thanks is due to the band of parents who have worked so hard to clear the stage area in preparation for work there and to everyone else for their patience and understanding during the works. As you are aware, the kitchen is currently being rewired so we have a restricted meal service in place until 22nd October.
We will be required to continuing decanting classes as the works progress.

In addition to these moves, P2/3 will move upstairs again this week and P4 will move down to the ground floor. It is hoped that P4 will be able to remain on the ground floor for the rest of the session.

When this move is complete, P4 will line up at the infant door and P2/3 at the junior doors. This avoids congestion inside the school corridors. At 3pm, both P2/3 and P4 will exit by the infant doors. 
Those of you with children at the nursery will be aware that it has been affected by flooding. Work was carried out last weekend to ensure that access to the toilets was reinstated and that there was sufficient space to allow the numbers of children we have to continue to attend.

The remainder of the repairs to the nursery are scheduled to be carried out in the October holiday week, so we hope to be back to normal after this.
STAFF CHANGES
Miss Wiseman in P1 is absent long-term but we have been able to provide consistency though having Mrs Chand with P1 full time.

Mrs Savva has been successful in securing an Acting PT post in another school until June 2020. She is likely to take up this post after the October holiday and Mrs Henderson will take over as the teacher of this class, meantime. As part of the handover, Mrs Henderson will take part in the progress conferences on Thursday. We wish Mrs Savva well in this well-deserved promotion.
We have also appointed a classroom assistant to cover Thursdays and Mrs Davies should be starting with us shortly.

MEET THE TEACHER EVENT

Thank you to the parents who were able to come along. The feedback was very positive so we plan to go ahead with further such events as the session progresses.

WRESTLING EVENT

Thanks to the parent council for organising this very enjoyable and successful event again this year.
MCMILLAN COFFEE MORNING

Thanks to everyone who supported this by either donating goods, attending the school coffee morning or supporting the choir at Motherwell Library. As a school we raised £211 towards this very worthy cause.
FOOTBALL 

There has already been 2 football festivals and another planned for Friday. There are a huge number of children keen to represent the school. We hope to start a football club soon and priority will be given to those who attend this on a regular basis and demonstrate the values of the school.
COMMUNICATION CHANNELS

We continue to post copies of letters and documents of the school blog. This can be accessed again and is accessible via https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/nl/muirhouseps
If you google Muirhouse Primary you should be able to access it.

SeeSaw app is in use and if you are experiencing any difficulties with this, please let your class teacher know by phoning the school or sending in a note.
The Parent Portal is open for parents to sign up to. There have been teething problems with this on our side, so your patience is appreciated whilst they are sorted out. When accepted, please complete the annual data check.

Twitter is also used on a regular basis.

If you have any concerns you would like to discuss with staff, please contact the school. Due to limited time being available, it is not always possible to meet everyone in person, but we will endeavour to get back to you in some way as quickly as possible to resolve any issues you have, in a timely and manageable manner.

PARENTS IN PLAYGROUND

Thank you for co-operating with this policy which has been put in place recently. Your continued co-operation is appreciated.
PARKING AND DROP OFF

Due to congestion and limited space, parents are reminded to refrain from dropping children off in the school car park. 
UNIFORM

There are many versions of our uniform; polo shirts, shirts and ties, cardigans, pullovers, sweatshirts, tank tops, school dresses and school trousers, skirts and pinafores. Grey and black trousers/skirts/pinafores have both been considered acceptable up until now and will continue to be, however if buying any new trousers, skirts or dresses you are asked to get grey whenever possible. It is appreciated that this can be more difficult in bigger sizes. Likewise blue shirts are preferred. To keep variations limited, royal blue jumpers and cardigans are preferred as they are the same as the sweatshirts and school branded cardigans. This information is being clarified in case anyone is buying new items throughout the rest of this session. Please do not replace anything you already have- no child will ever be prevented from joining in on account of the colour of their uniform.
PROGRESS CONFERENCES
These will take place on Thursday 10th October. You should have received a time. Some classes will be in the hall and others in the class. A sign will be up to inform you where each class is located.
You are also reminded to bring your child so they can be included in the discussion about their progress and next steps. Please remind your child to remain with you throughout their visit and to refrain from running around, making a noise. This can prevent parents from being able to hear properly, especially in the hall.

Please also be mindful of sticking to the time allocated. This will reduce waiting time and ensure everyone gets a fair opportunity to discuss their child’s progress.

Teachers involved in providing additional support will also be available to discuss their work with you.
PPRE-LOVED UNIFORM AND BOOK STALLS

Our pupils will be running these stalls during parents evening on 10th October.
HAREVST ASSEMBLY
Our P5 children will be leading this on Friday 11th October 10.50am. P5 parents welcome. 

FOOD BANK DONATIONS

Please hand in donations of non-perishable foods which we will donate to the local food bank as part of our Harvest and Challenging Poverty.
KILBOWIE
P7 all had a great time and did us all proud. Thanks also to the staff involved for giving up their time to ensure that our children get full advantage of this opportunity. Thank you for the positive comments about the Twitter updates too.

DEVELOPING THE YOUNG WORKFORCE

Mrs Callander has organised a number of activities for our pupils for this week which will increase pupil awareness of the skills required for life and work. We have had a Paramedic, Nurse, Audiologist, Business Development Manager, Bank Manager, Electrical Engineer and Health Improvement Practitioner to name a few.  Many thanks to our parents and other volunteers from our local community who have given up their time to contribute to this work. 
P7 VISIT TO HERITAGE CENTRE
Primary 7’s will visit on Wednesday 9th October to learn about Scotland’s industrial past, as part of their interdisciplinary learning.
P2 VISIT TO THE TALL SHIP AND RIVERSIDE MUSEUM
This will take place on 21st of October. Please remember to bring a packed lunch.
CHALLENGE POVERTY WEEK

Our children have been taking part in activities to help raise their awareness of the challenges that face many children and families living in poverty in Scotland.  We have looked at the causes of and solutions to poverty and how we can all make a positive contribution. Check out the #AyeWeCan hashtags.
SPORTS CAMPS AND CLUB 365

A sports camp will run at Clyde Valley High School for all pupils during the October holiday week.
Parents and carers are also reminded that NLC run Club 365 for all children who are entitled to free school meals during the October holiday and at weekends. More information about these projects have been posted on the blog.
OFFICIAL OPENING OF MUGA

The MUGA at St Brendan’s site will be officially opened on the 8th November. We will mark this occasion by having a joint mini sports day with St. Brendan’s Primary on this day.  P1-3 will be 9.30-12.30, P4-7 1.30-3pm. Both Parent Councils will be invited to run a tea/coffee stall in the family learning room in St. Brendan’s from 11.30am, with the official ribbon cutting taking place around midday. 
This facility will be used by both schools and will enhance our provision for outdoor activity. The pupils who are running in the cross country event hope to be able to use this before the official opening, going over on Thursday lunchtimes to practise.
INTERGENERATIONAL WORKING

Pupils from both Muirhouse and St Brendan’s will be involved in working with more senior members of the community at the lunch club in the ISA money centre on Tuesday mornings 11-12 from the 5th November. Pupils from both schools will play games old and new with the members of the lunch club and they will form a choir and practise weekly, then perform to the lunch club on 12th December. The children will also have their lunch at the centre on this day.
CROSS COUNTRY EVENT

This will take place on Wednesday 23rd October. Miss Napier and Mrs Wilson have already invited children to try out for this event. 
P6 TRIP TO SUMMERLEE FOR FLOATING AND SINKING

This has been arranged for P6 pupils to attend on Thursday 24th October at Summerlee Heritage Centre.

OWL MAGIC

This has been arranged for P2/3 and P3 pupils to enhance their class learning and will take place in school on Thursday 24th October.
NETBALL CLUB

Miss Steele and Mrs Meek have arranged for a netball club for P5-7 to take place 3-4pm on Monday 28th October, Monday 4th, 11th and 25th of November, between 3pm and 4pm.
FUNDRAISER

House captains and vice captains will be meeting shortly to arrange a school fundraiser for the last week in October. More information will follow.
HALLOWEEN DISCO
This Parent Council event will take place in the school hall on Wednesday 30th October.

DATES BEYOND OCTOBER
Wednesday 6th November – P6 cinema visit
Wednesday 6th November- flu immunisation

Thursday 7th November-Rights Respecting Coffee Morning and Open class drop in 9.15-10.30am
Friday 8th November-Official opening of Muga beside St Brendan’s. 11.15am-12.15pm
Thursday 14th November-Financial Education Workshops for P5-7
Monday 18th November-IN-SERVICE DAY

Tuesday 19th November-IN-SERVICE DAY
Wednesday 20th November –Friday 22nd November-Road Safety Week
Thursday 21st November-Taster morning for P7s to Clyde Valley High 
Friday 22nd November- Taster morning for P7s to Clyde Valley High (all P7 pupils are invited to these mornings).
Tuesday 26th November-Parent Council 7pm
Thursday 5th December-P4/5 Christmas Evening- for families
Tuesday 17th December-P1 and P2 Nativity 9.30am and 6.30pm
Thursday 19th December-P3 to Care Home to perform Christmas songs. 
Friday 20th December-School stops for Christmas holiday.
There will no doubt be other dates to add.
Thanks to everyone for their ongoing support and good will. 

Yours sincerely

Gillian Matthews, 

Head Teacher

